SUPERVISORS MEETING

Meeting of August 15, 2007
CALL TO ORDER

ROLL CALL
Supervisor Gary Ahle, Highway Commissioner William Peach, Trustees: Glenn Loyet, Kenneth Joseph, Joseph Hubbard, Gary Hursey, Deputy Clerk Deborah Allsup, Attorney Alex Libell, and Recorder Debbie Dawson.

Others present: Gary Fohne, Gerard Helldoerfer 
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES

Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the minutes of the Supervisor as presented and Joseph Hubbard seconded the motion. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried.

SENIOR REPORT


Glenn Loyet stated the next Senior Committee meeting will be August 22, 2007. 
YOUTH REPORT

None
PLANNING

None
AFTER PROM


None
TRUSTEES


Glenn Loyet stated that Margo from the Nutrition Center was looking for some drivers to deliver meals. He asked if anyone knew of someone that would be interested in volunteering they should let Margo know. Gary Hursey asked about the web page and thought it was a good idea to get this out for everyone to read and also asked why the Road District was not on it. Highway Commissioner Peach stated that too much misunderstandings and he does not want to put something out there and then have someone misunderstand it. Gary Hursey asked if Highway Commissioner Peach would just think about it because it is a good idea. Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that he thought it was a good idea also.
SUPERVISORS REPORT


Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the Financial Packets of July as presented and seconded by Gary Hursey. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried.

Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the $75.00 to the Rotary Club of O’Fallon Sunrise for one flag and seconded by Supervisor Gary Ahle. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that the air conditioner had stopped working so Bel-O came out and replaced the capacitor and now it is working properly again. Glenn Loyet asked about the defibrillator, was it set up and has anyone had any training on it. Glenn Loyet stated that the girls in the office could go to the YMCA to get training and to get certified on the defibrillator and also on CPR. Everyone thought that would be a good idea. Supervisor Gary Ahle wanted everyone to know that Gerald Worms our custodian was out sick and we have a GA person filling in his place right now.   
NEW BUSINESS

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that the St. Clair County Emergency Management Agency office has moved to 101 South 1st Street, Suite C, Belleville, Il  62220-1193. Bob Knight can be reached at 618-825-2683, Don Feher at 618-825-5785 and Mitzi Calbreath at 618-825-2682 and the after hours number stays the same at 618-277-3500.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS

                                                  Town Fund                     $8,071.77
                                                  General Assistance           1,675.19
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor as presented and seconded by Kenneth Joseph.  Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried.
PUBLIC INPUT

None
ADJOURNMENT

Glenn Loyet made a motion to adjourn and seconded by Gary Hursey. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:21 P.M.

                                                               Respectfully submitted by:

                                                               Orval H. Schloemann

                                                               Town Clerk

